ARNSIDE NATIONAL SCHOOL – PARENT TEACHER ASSOCIATION


Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 23rd April 2012

Present:  Mr Sharp, Louise Oakley, Heather Atkin, Julie Peirce-Jones, Hayley Simmons, Rebecca Peel and Sara Owen.

Apologies:   Julia Sier, Diane Pickles, Kay Huett-White and Jill Sweetman.

(67)  Minutes 

The Minutes of the meeting held on 19th March be received.

Matters Arising

(68)  Disco

The disco had made a profit of £135.46.   There was a discussion about whether refreshments should be included within the price to avoid adults having to manage lots of purses or 20p pieces given for safekeeping, especially by the younger children.

However, it was felt that shopping was a useful life skill, which should be encouraged in such a safe environment.

It was agreed that the current system of purchasing crisps and popcorn at the disco be maintained.

(69)  Missing Grit Bin

There was no update available at the meeting, so the matter be re-considered in the future.

(70)  Bunny Bingo

A profit of £150.41 was made at the bingo event. The event was popular, but the date chosen had clashed with the return of the years 3 & 4 residential trip.  

(71)  GNAA

Julie-Peirce-Jones reported that the next clothing collection would be held on Friday 4th May at 10am.  Collection bags would be distributed.  The event had not been advertised in the Broadsheet but Rebecca Peel offered to include it in the Westmorland Gazette column.

(72)  PTA Insurance

Julia Sier had provided a summary of the insurance cover held by the PTA.  Mr Sharp offered to copy the document and pass it to Mr Cook.

(73)  Treasurer’s Report

Julia Sier had prepared the accounts for the period 10th March 2012 to 10th April 2012, they were circulated in her absence.  The balance from the bank statements was £5,196.69.  Income from the disco and bunny bingo was yet to be added into the account.

Update on Future Events and Fundraising

(74)  Spring Fair – Saturday 12th May 2012

Julia had checked out the date of the Horticultural Society coffee morning, which was 5th May and the Open Gardens event which was the weekend of 19th/20th May.  So our event did not clash with either and it was possible that we could receive plants from the Horticultural Society.  Julia had suggested that we hold an art competition e.g bugs/butterflies to encourage the participation of the children and attendance of families.  Winning entries could be judged at the event for each year and small prizes awarded.  Julia confirmed that Carr Bank was willing to supply the plants on a similar basis to last year.  We gave a budget of between £160 - £200 and they supplied the bedding plant varieties, extra buzy- lizzies had been requested.

Rebecca offered to advertise the event in the Westmorland Gazette column.  There would be no charge for entry although there would be a charge for refreshments. Ten car-boot spaces would be available for pre-booking at a cost of £6 these were to be advertised locally on the noticeboards for parents to read.  Mr Sharp reported that the staff would organise a guess the baby competition and year 6 could sort out a couple of games stalls, parents were to run various games too.  Suggestion made were beat the goally or shoot the ball through hoops into a goal.  Throw a bean bag through hoops, shoot the teddy with a nerf gun!  Hayley asked people present to seek plenty of helpers from all years and contributions to provide /organise a refreshments/cake stall.  The PTA cupboard be checked for a bric a brac stall.  Jayne Buchanan be requested to ask the RSPB to become involved possibly with face painting of birds and butterflies.

Louise Oakley mentioned the possibility of selling secondhand uniform here – if we have enough to sell.

(75)  100 Club

Kay Huett-White had copies of various letters for the administration of a 100 club which she was willing to make available to Diane Pickles.  Apparently a betting licence was required and could be sought from Cumbria County Council.  This matter required further investigation.

(76)  Nursery Play Area

Mr Sharp was asked if there were any plans to revamp the nursery play area because it could be a good fundraising item.  Plans were being drawn to create a flat platform over the steps and for the area to be covered with a canopy.  Some old play equipment would be removed including the shed.  Unfortunately there were no plans for a covered area in the main playground because it would be considered vulnerable to misuse by children from the adjacent playing fields.  There could possibly be the addition of a few benches.  The PTA offered to fund a specific piece of equipment for the new foundation stage outdoor play area.

(77)  New Starters Evening – 20th June 2012

The PTA usually serve refreshments at this event and hold a uniform stall.  

(78)  Family Fun Day – 24th June 2012

Hayley reported that the date of this event had changed from 15th July to 24th June.  She was going to a meeting about this event after the close of the PTA meeting and wanted to offer up our participation.  It was proposed that we organised face painting with the help of ex-pupils and maybe also run a book stall.

(79)  Book Swap

This could be held prior to 24th June and any spare books be sold at the Arnside Summer Fun Day.

(80)  End of Year Performance

Refreshments are usually provided by the PTA at both performances.  The dates this year are Tuesday 10th July in the afternoon at 1.30pm and Wednesday 11th July in the evening at 7pm.  Louise , Sara and Hayley volunteered but more helpers were required.

(81)  End of Year Event

Another social/fundraiser was required.  Maybe a trail or wet sports it’s a knock out on Wednesday 18th July after school eg 3.15pm to 5pm.  Easy refreshments could be sold like cans and ice pops.  Everyone bring a change of clothes.

(82)  Date of Next Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Monday 18th June

